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Michael A.Hoskin agreed to serve as General Editor, and he in turn negotiated 
a publishing agreement with Cambridge University Press. 

The first half of the 20th-century volume, 4A, was published in 1984, 
and volume 2A, which was brought to completion by Curtis Wilson, appeared 
in 1989. Most of the subsequent delays have been caused by tardy authors. 
Hoskin is fond of pointing out that a convoy is only as fast as the slowest ship, 
and this has proved true of the GHA project. 

However, volume 2B has been ready for over a year, and a lack of 
attention by the Cambridge University Press has prevented its appearance this 
year. The project finally seems to be back on track. John North has taken over 
the editorship of volume 1 from Olaf Pedersen, and Hoskin's own volume 3 
should be ready within a year, as should my volume 4B. 

Discussion 
W. Orchiston : Is John North aware that the British Museum has a book titled "Astronomer 
before the telescope" in press, where there are already a number of authors who have already 
done the research and groundwork which may be suitable to be developed as chapters for the 
C.U.P. book? 
O. Gingerich : The British Museum book has an excellent set of authors, and unfortunately for 
the GHA project, there will be a considerable overlap. 
J.-C. Pecker : It would be necessary to insure that volume III contains the ingredients necessary 
to understand IVb-cosmology, such as Mach's ideas, or Michelson-Morley experiments about 
ether and light velocity . 

ENCYCLOPEDIA OF HISTORY OF ASTRONOMY 
S. Dick, US Naval Observatory, Washington DC, USA gave a report in the 
name of John Lankford, Editor of the Encyclopedia. 

Discussion 
A. Gurshtein : The idea of this Encyclopedia is very important but unfortunately the situation is 
such as Prof. Gingerich described for General History but absolutely reversed. I was forced to 
give my entries before May of the last year and from that time tried to communicate with John 
Lankford several times by e-mail but in vain. The communication to discuss some currents 
points should be improved. 

S. Debarbat gave informations about the project of a History of the 
BIH, saying that B. Guinot (last director of the BIH) has still in mind to 
write on the subject on which he began to work from archival material. 

A NEW WORKING GROUP IN HISTORY AND ITS ACTIVITIES : THE 
"ARBEITSKREIS ASTRONOMIEGESCHITE" OF THE ASTRONO-
MISCHE GESELLCHAFT 
P. Brosche, Observatorium Hoher List, Bonn, Germany 
W. Dick, Institutfiir angewandte Geodasie, Potsdam, Germany 

The Arbeitskreis Astronomiegeschichte of the Astronomische 
Gesellschaft has been founded during the annual meeting of the society at 
Jena (Germany) on September 14, 1992. Aims of the working group are: (1) 
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